THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 14, 1980

SuBTECT

PRIME MINISTER'S
PERSONAL MESSAGE
Tiy18/80

Dear Madame Prime Minister: SERIAL No.

In reply to your letter of July 10, 1980, I am
pleased to confirm that the United States at-
taches significant importance to the nuclear
deterrent capability of the United Kingdom and
to close cooperation between our two Governments
in maintaining and modernizing that capability.
To further that objective, the United States is
prepared to supply the United Kingdom TRIDENT I
missiles, equipment and supporting services, as
you propose in your letter, subject to and in
accordance with applicable United States laws
and procedures.

I view as important your statements that the
POLARIS successor force will be assigned to NATO
and that your objective is to take advantage of
the economies made possible by our nuclear
cooperation to reinforce your efforts to upgrade
the United Kingdom's conventional forces. As you
know, I regard the strengthening of NATO's con-
ventional and nuclear forces as of highest
priority for Western security.

I agree that as the next step in implementing
these agreed arrangements, our two Governments
should initiate the technical and financial
negotiations which you propose.

Sincerely,

~
¥

The Right Honorable
Margaret R. Thatcher, M.P,
Prime Minister

London




